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Hello everyone! I am Mr. Rittgers, 6th grade science teacher. During this time of online learning, 
Mr. Cook and I have elected to combine 5th and 6th grade science for a more collaborative effort in science. This letter is to help breakdown how our class is going to breakdown with Google Classroom, Stemscopes, ZOOM meetings and YouTube.

Google Classroom: This is the platform we have elected to use in order to keep work together. Here you will find announcements for the week, a weekly schedule and a stream that students are able to use to ask questions or to chat with classmates during this time of quarantine. To access the google classroom, please visit classroom.google.com and enter the code 5l2rzx3 in the + box on the top right of your screen.

Stemscopes: The majority of the work assigned to students during this time will be through the resource STEMscopes which can be accessed at www.stemscopes.com. Mr. Cook and I are updating this platform weekly and will be opening up assignments for the week on Mondays. Due dates for these assignments are going to typically be Friday at Midnight. We can be flexible with this if need be, please communicate to us if you need an extension. 

ZOOM meetings: Zoom meetings will happen at 2:30pm on MWF. The ID to log into the zoom meeting is Meeting ID: 876 171 9578 and the Password: science. We ask that students join zoom meetings at least once weekly. They have been used for answering specific questions and checking in this week and next week (4/6/2020) and starting the week after Easter (4/13/2020) ZOOM meetings will be short mini lessons for students as we move into our final module exploring organisms and environments. PLEASE NOTE THAT FOR THE WEEK OF 4/13-4/17 THAT ZOOM MEETINGS WILL BE TUESDAY AND THURSDAY FOR THAT WEEK ONLY. That is because of the 4 day week and starting our new unit on Tuesday, 4/14/2020. 

YouTube: Every week, we are recording 2-3 videos over the lessons we are covering and I am uploading them to this YouTube channel https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCUETlL7V86F9jUJNuYbDabw. Please note that it is not currently a “kids” channel. I am looking for a work around to allow it viewable on kids only profiles. On this channel, it is videos discussing the lesson for the day and my goal is to start recording lessons post ZOOM meetings so that students who may have missed the ZOOM call are still able to get any relevant information.
I hope that this helps explain how science is working. If you have any questions, please reach out to either Mr. Cook at kcook@newmanacademy.org or myself at nrittgers@newmanacademy.org
Sincerely, Nick Rittgers – 6th Grade Science
